GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT
GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE DISTRICT :
Regular Meeting ==——m=mm—mee—m— e o s m e July 5, 1988

The meeting was called to order by the Vice~
Chairman, Gary Wilson at the District Office at 7:06 A.M.
Other Grand County Water Conservancy District members pre-
sent were John Smith and John Groo.

Grand County Special Service District members
present were Gary Wilson, George White, Dan Holyoak and Bill
McDougald .

Others present were Mr. & Mrs. George Carter, E.R.
Carter, Dale Pierson and Roberta Highland.

Roberta read the minutes of the meetings of June
21 and 29, 1988. After calling for additions or corrections

and hearing none, the Chair declared the minutes approved as

read.

Dale reported he has two guotes on repairing
G.W.W. Well #4. Munroe Supply for $7,363 and one from
Rhodes Bros for $4,837. If it is the Board's pleasure, he

will get back to the other suppliers he contacted Friday and
get at least one more guote. George moved to have Rhodes go
ahead and get the well fixed as fast as possible. Bill
McDougald seconded. MOTION CARRIED. Gary has contacted a
company from Price, which has a crane for $75.40 per hour.
Dale stated the crane from Grand Junction had cost $T7U.0¢ an
hour.

George Carter stated his family was here because

he heard the District was doing some drainage on East Bench:

Road and they would like to be included in any project.
Dale read the letter Paul Rattle had brought in on Friday,
written to Dee Hansen, regarding the Division's engineering

report on the groundwater problem. Gary gquestioned the map
included in the engineering report from Division of Water
Resources, and wanted to know who would maintain any ditch-

ing and drainage put in. The report was discussed and George
White moved the District write the County Commission, and
ask them to do an accurate survey of all the land involved,
and not study this groundwater problem plecemeal. Bill
McDougald seconded. MOTION CARRIED.

The proposed rules and regulations, as published,
for Ken's Lake were discussed and Dale feels the District
can work with San Juan County if any digging has to be done.

The various references to "designated camp areas" were
discussed and Dale thinks San Juan County might have some
plans regarding recreation and camping sites. George asked

if we shouldn't contact San Juan County and see if they
might take over the trash cleanup. :

Dpale read the Dam inspection report recommending
finding and marking the toe draing, and strapping down the
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emergency outlet pipe. This was briefly discussed and the
work will be done.

Gary asked Dale to read the customer meters this
week to keep a handle on posgible overuse. George asked
that his big meter be read.

The meeting adjourned at B:¢Y0 A.M.
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